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Calendar of Meetings
6/01     City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
6/01       City Council Meeting 7 pm
6/08       DRC Meeting 10 am (As Needed)
6/08       Planning Commission Meeting 7 pm 
6/15       City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
6/15       City Council Meeting 7 pm
6/17       Community Services Board Meeting 7 pm

6/22        DRC Meeting 10 am (As Needed)
6/22        Planning Commission Meeting 7 pm
6/29        City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
6/29        City Council Meeting 7 pm
7/06        City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
7/06        City Council Meeting 7 pm

Public Works will be cleaning off the graves at 
the cemetery on Tuesday, June 8th.  If you 
have any items that you would like to keep, 
remove them by the day before.

Post Memorial Day Cemetery Clean Up
Santaquin City will be holding a Municipal 
Election November 2nd, 2021. At this time the 
Mayor’s 4-year seat and two 4-year City Council 
seats will be vacant and up for election. If there 
are enough filings for candidacy, then a primary 
election will be held August 10th, 2021. The filing 
period will be June 1st through June 7th, 2021, 
during Santaquin City business hours as laid out in 
Utah State Code 20-A-9-203(3)(a) . Those 
interested must file in-person, again in 
accordance with Utah State Code 
20-A-9-203(3)(a), with the City Recorder during this
time frame.

All questions may be directed to City Recorder 
Aaron Shirley at 801-754-1904 or by email at 
ashirley@santaquin.org.

General election information is found at 
vote.utah.gov.  The City Offices are located at 
275 W Main, Santaquin, UT.

Municipal Election Information

Did you know that if you follow the link below you can find Santaquin City meeting information in 
written or video format?  To see something specific in a meeting, you can select “View Details” and 
it will take you to that meeting with hyperlinks to the exact topic you would like to view.
https://www.santaquin.org/meetings

Santaquin City public meetings are streamed LIVE on YouTube at: https://bit.ly/2P7ICfQ

Did you know that Santaquin City public meeting agendas are posted on our website and on 
Facebook? https://www.santaquin.org  ~ https://www.facebook.com/santaquincitygovernment

http://vote.utah.gov/?fbclid=IwAR3oElvXfKw0hX3p_p_ytb-03OnC6FvuLYQK71wWJtgR9-RUAvUcn3iYdzY
https://www.santaquin.org/meetings


Hidden Picture Contest Winner
Congratulations to Hailey Lind for winning the 
Hidden Picture Contest for April!  We hope you 
enjoy your prize! 

Hidden Picture Contest
There is a hidden picture like the one on the 
right in this issue of the newsletter. If you spot 
it, email: kmortensen@santaquin.org or 
bshupe@santaquin.org with the location and 
your contact information to be entered in a 
random drawing for a fun prize by 6/30/21.

Parking is not permissible on sidewalks, not 
even on a one way street, pursuant to city 
code 7.04.070 Sidewalk Regulations.
Code can be found at this link: 
https://bit.ly/2T58w6a  

Tanner Child is our June 2021 Employee of the Month. Tanner works in our Public 
Works department and does a little bit of everything in streets, culinary water, 
pressurized irrigation, storm drain, wastewater, and parks. He has been with the 
city for two years and has his water certification. The best parts of his job are the 
guys he works with and the fact that he can do something different every day. 
The crew he works with enjoy being around Tanner because he is upbeat and 
willing to work hard. In the words of public works director Jason Callaway, 
“Tanner has really stepped up this year and has taken on the responsibility of 
becoming a Wastewater Treatment Operator and taken on more responsibility in 
storm drain inspection and cleaning. Tanner is a joy to work with and he makes 
sure to go out of his way to help his co-workers in any way he can. He is very 
teachable and works very hard.”

Tanner was born and raised in Santaquin and resides here with his wife Esther and their brand-new baby girl. 
They enjoy spending time in Vernon with family, riding side-by-sides, camping, and hunting.

Tanner is a great example of a dedicated employee and real team player! Congratulations on being 
nominated and recognized. 

Sidewalk Regulations

Rental Assistance

Photo Contest Winner
The winner for 
April's Photo 
Contest is Martin 
Green.  He won 
with this neat 
photo of a bee 
and spring 
blossoms.  
Congratulations 
Martin!  Great 
picture!

Support
 local B

usinesse
s!

https://bit.ly/2T58w6a


Public Hearing: On June 1st, 2021 at 7pm, Santaquin City 
will be holding a public hearing on its proposed 
FY2021-22 Budget and the Inter-Fund Transfers found 
therein. I invite you to participate and let your voice be 
heard. To review the Tentative FY2020-21 Budget in 
detail, please go to www.santaquin.org. Please feel free 
to visit with me or our City Manager, Benjamin Reeves, if 
you have any questions or want to learn more.

https://www.santaquin.org/government/budget_financials
https://www.santaquin.org/government/budget_financials


Dear Santaquin Residents and Friends, 

Our community has blossomed into a beautiful oasis with all the spring and 
summer flowers in full bloom. What a blessing to live in such a lovely area. But 
with the oncoming heat that summer brings, we are faced with drought 
conditions once again and we need to do our part in conserving water. Our 
governor has issued an executive order for watering restrictions on state 
facilities and has encouraged local governments to apply similar water 
restrictions on public landscaping. You will see many of these restrictions 
implemented on our city landscapes throughout the summer. He has also 
asked all residents of Utah to reduce water use with delayed irrigation to avoid 
evaporation, fix irrigation inefficiencies, follow the lawn watering guide at 

https://conservewater.utah.gov/guide.html, take shorter showers, install 
low-flow toilets, turn off water when not in use, convert landscaping to 
waterwise landscaping, and be an advocate of water efficiency. 
Because Santaquin captures and recycles all wastewater through the 
Santaquin Water Reclamation Facility, we typically do not need to 
implement yard watering restrictions; however, we will closely watch our 
water resources and notify you through this newsletter, by email, and on 
our website and social media if restrictions are put in place. By 
volunteering to implement water conservation practices right away to help avoid the need to 
mandate a restriction on water usage on our lawns and gardens.  

On a different note, I recognize it has been a difficult 18 months for many residents due to the Covid-
19 pandemic. Jobs have been lost and financial hardship has occurred for many. I was happy to learn, 
and now pass on to you, that the Federal Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2021 allows eligible 
households to receive a discount off the cost of broadband internet service, up to $50 per month, 
during the emergency period relating to Covid-19. To learn if you qualify for this discount, visit 
www.centracom.com . You may qualify if you meet any of the following: (1) Already qualify for the 
Lifeline program. (2) Household income is at or below 135% of the Federal Poverty Guidelines. (3) At 
least one member of the household receives benefits from one of the following federal assistance 
programs: Medicaid, SNAP, Supplemental SSI, Federal Public Housing Assistance, or Veterans and 
Survivors Pension Benefit. (4) Experienced a substantial loss of income since February 29, 2020 and can 
provide a layoff or furlough notice or application for unemployment benefits. (5) Received a Federal 
Pell Grant during the current award year. (6) Receive free or reduced school lunch. I encourage you 
to apply for this benefit if you feel you may qualify.  

I am also excited to report that Santaquin City is actively working with CentraCom on a privately 
funded multi-year plan to bring Gigabyte Internet Service Capacity to every home and business in our 
community. Great things are happening in our community and great things are on the horizon as well.   

It is such an honor to serve as your mayor. Kim and I have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know many 
of you during the last 9+ years of our service to this wonderful community. If you find you have an issue 
that needs my attention, please contact my assistant Suzy McDowell at smcdowell@santaquin.org or 
at (801)754-3211x205 to schedule an appointment. Have a fantastic start to your summer! 

         Mayor Kirk F. Hunsaker 

https://conservewater.utah.gov/guide.html
http://www.centracom.com/
mailto:smcdowell@santaquin.org


 

Community Services Department 

Senior Programs 

 

 

Summer Hours:  
 

June 2-Aug 28. 

Mondays:  10am -12pm 

Wednesdays: 4pm-7pm 

Saturdays: 10am– 12pm 

Closed July 3, 17, 24 & 
Aug 9. 

NOW SHOWING 

Come view the Payson 
Junior High School 

Art Exhibit 

Santaquin 

Chieftain 

Museum 

Senior Center Meals will not be available in 
June-August.  We’ll let you know when we 
are kicking off the Fall meal season.  For 
any Senior program questions,  please 
contact Judy Robbins @ 801-360-1698 

  Calling all Santaquin Music Bands! 

We are looking for music bands for future 

Concerts in the Park. Audition track(s) will 
need to be submitted and accepted before a 
performance slot can be scheduled.  

For more information, contact Shauna Jo Eves 
seves@santaquin.org 



Sign up now for 

Youth Summer 

Camps! Great Fun! 

 All Sports  

Ultimate Frisbee Camp 

 Tumbling/Parkour  

Wildlife Explorers   TEEN 
ESCAPE CLUB     Art in the 

Park           Wilderness 

Wonders          Summer in the 
Park      Tennis     
Challenger Soccer Camp                       
 Youth Fishing Class
  

 

www.santaquin.org

  

 

Rodeo: Friday,  Aug. 6 & Saturday,  Aug. 7, 2021 

Rodeo Tickets Available June 1st 

Register early bird pricing-Save $1 

Under 12: $7 per person/ Adult: $9 per person 

July 31– August 7, 2021 NEW! 

 


